RECEIVED FEB 2 0 1997

## WATER DISTRICT No. 57-C MINUTES OF ANNUAL MEETING February 3, 1997

WATER RESOURCES WESTERN REGION

The meeting was called to order. Sam Steiner was re-elected as Chairman and Nick Nettleton was re-elected as Secretary. Minutes were red and approved.

Jay Cox, Blaine Collett and Bob Collett were selected to be the Credentials Committee. Four waterusers were reported as eligible to vote.

Compensation and budget were fixed as follows: Salary \$10.00 per day, travel \$14.00 per day, bond, social security, etc., \$190.00, with a total budget of \$2,590.00

Sam Steiner, HC 79 Box 2235, Oreana ID 88650, was selected as Watermaster.

Nick Nettleton, Jay Cox and Blaine Collett were selected to be the Advisory Committee.

The 1998 meeting will be held at 1:30 p.m. on the first Monday in February at Bob Collett's residence.

Sam Steiner, Chairman

Nick Nettleton, Secretary

## MEMORANDUM

To: Castle Creek Water District #57C file.

Through: John Westra

From: Mel Schulte M.

Date: February 4, 1997

I attended the above referenced districts annual meeting on February 3rd at the Bob Collette ranch.

There were five water users in attendance. The meeting was conducted by Nick Nettleton and lasted about twenty minutes. They reported that last year was the first year in many years they called the water master to duty and that was only to lock one headgate.

Sam Steiner was re-elected water master but he was not in attendance at the meeting. A motion was made, seconded and voted on to retain the same budget as last year. In the only other significant business Jay Cox was elected to replace a position on the advisory committee but I don't recall who he is replacing.

The last item of discussion involved this years snow pack and their projection for water volume which everyone agreed appeared to be good.

MTS